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21 February 2020 
 
Ana Zbona 
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre 
 
Invitation to respond to briefing mentioning Cerrejon Coal 
 
 
Dear Ms Zbona, 
 
Thank you for giving us the opportunity to respond to comments made in your forthcoming 
briefing about the Cerrejon Coal operation.  As you mention, the operation is an independently-
managed joint venture, owned by Anglo American, BHP and Glencore.   
 
As an independently-managed joint venture, Cerejon has provided a detailed response to the 
specific allegations raised in the briefing, detailings it approach to human rights due diligence.    
 
Glencore is committed to upholding respect for human rights, as detailed in our Code of 
Conduct and Human Rights policy.  We do not tolerate any form of harassment, and condemn 
threats to human rights defenders.  We detail our approach in our Human Rights report, 
available on our website. 
 
We look forward to continued dialogue with the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre. 
 

Regards, 
 

Anna Krutikov 
Head of Sustainable Development 
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